RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES

August 12, 2010

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the Library on August 12, 2010.  Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:43.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Anita Lindsay, Dawn Stith, Phyllis Crabtree, Karen Arant and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

I.  OPENING BUSINESS

AGENDA APPROVAL

The committee reviewed and approved the agenda for the meeting. 

     II.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES

July meeting minutes were reviewed and approved by the committee.

      III.        RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The committee recognized the following visitors: Dave Duda

IV. TITLE I AND ESS BUDGET

The 2010-11 Title I and ESS Budgets were discussed by the committee.  Ms. Stith made a motion to approve the budget, as attached.  Ms. Arant seconded the motion.  Motion passed by consensus.

V. BUDGET REPORT/FINANCIAL REPORTS

The committee reviewed the July Financial Reports.   The committee discussed the “anticipated” third grade and that a sub will be paid through our Instructional Fund through Labor Day.  Hopefully by then our student population will entitle us to a teacher.

VI. ACCIDENT REPORTS

This month, there were 5 accidents on the playground, one on the stairs and two in the restroom.

VII. ANNUAL REPORT

The committee discussed and approved the 2009-2010 Annual Report, as attached.

VIII. PLANNING

Ms. Stith asked for a policy that SBDM be presented a monthly grade-level report of accountability regarding PLC pacing guides and county-wide common assessments that have been given to us.  It is our responsibility to assure that learning is happening where it needs to be.  Ms. Arant suggested that we also need to be sure every teacher is using Everyday Math.

IX. NEW HIRES

Travis Renfro has been hired as full-time assistant.  Lynette Ellis and Tamara Corbin are both hired as half-time ESS assistants.  We have hired Bri Gibson as sub for Ms. Carman, who should be back Feb 1.  Ashley Carter has been hired as Resource teacher and Andrea Musselman has been hired for second grade.  Committee has approved all hires.

X. NEW BUSINESS

· Ms. Arant reminded the committee that we need to elect a minority member.  

· Ms. Stith discussed the policy update training this coming Tuesday.

· Ms. Stith asked about the two extra park benches.  We can install them at the side playground.

ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Coffey adjourned the meeting at 4:05.

____________________________                                      ________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson                                                   Cathy Yates     
Date________________________                                      Date_____________________

